
Legal Notice 
 
ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS The Northwest Local School District (NWLSD) will accept sealed bid proposals for 
the COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL STADIUM SEWER AND WATER IMPROVEMENTS project until 10:00 a.m. local 
time, Wednesday, April 10, 2024, at which time shortly thereafter, the bids will be publicly opened and read aloud. 
The sealed bids will be accepted and opened at the NWLSD Board of Education office at 3240 Banning Road, 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45239.  A non-mandatory pre-bid meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 2, 2024, at 10:00 
a.m. Local Time at the above address.  After the meeting contractors are encouraged to walk the site.  Proposed 
Work consists of removing an existing sanitary pump station, installing a new meter pit and waterline to the 
stadium area, installing a new gravity sanitary sewer to the stadium and miscellaneous electrical.  Complete 
digital project documents are available at www.questcdn.com. You may download the digital plan documents for 
$22 by going to Kleingers.com and clicking on “Project Bid Information” on the bottom, left-hand side of the page 
or by inputting Quest project #9043910 on the website’s Project Search page.  All questions regarding the 
contract bidding documents shall be referred to Josh Shaw at The Kleingers Group at josh.shaw@kleingers.com 
or 513-779-7851.  All questions must be received no later than 4:00 p.m. Local Time on Wednesday, April 4, 
2024.  The cost estimate for base bid is $479,216.10.  Published in the Cincinnati Enquirer on March 27 and April 
3, 2024. 
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